Meeting Notes – PA and NOWG

August 31, 2006

Participants:

PA



NOWG

Tara Farquhar


Natalie McNamer

Mary Ensiminger

Paula Hustead

Bruce Armstrong

Bruce Bennett

Shannon Sevigny

Rachael Downtain

Linda Hymans


Beth O’Donnell

Florence Weber

     Linda Richardson

Gary Zahn


     Laura Dalton

Amy Putnam


Joanne Edelman

The PA reiterated the personal changes that were announced to the Industry on 8/17/06.

These were done with the approval of the FCC.   The changes are as follows:

Florence Weber remains on staff and is working from a virtual office in Houston, TX.

Gary Zahn - Acting Regional Director PASC 

Tara Farquhar - Acting Industry Interface Representative

Dara Sodano - Acting Senior Pooling Administrator 

The quality assurance performance monitoring metric and measurements were reviewed.  There were no questions for the PA.  All applications were processed within 7 calendar days.  100% of the calls were returned within one business day.

There were no formal complaints.

The NANC meeting for September was cancelled.

There was nothing to share for an INC readout.

Change Order #41 was reviewed and a status given.  The PA continues to work on the change order.  They are preparing a list to be sent to the State Commissions for service providers that did not respond to their first and second notices.  The PA is doing further research on blocks.

A question was asked regarding whether the pooling report has been updated to reflect any changes given to them by service providers. In response a file is being sent over to update the files next week.  If any blocks were over 10% contaminated they were removed from the database right away.

A question was asked of the PA on whether we would get a report when this was completed.  They responded they would be putting out a report and what their actions were.  This would probably be in the next couple of months.

Pooling Implementation Management Activities. 

Change Order 41 has been handled by the PIMS and it is continuing.

 There has been a lot of rate center activity. There have been 443 updates in May, June and July.

There was a minor conflict with a Pennsylvania rate center and this has been fixed and the records have been updated.

Rate Center files are now is HTML format. 

Reviewed the customer focus matrix.    There were no questions from the NOWG.

There have been no changes or updates to the tracking log so it was not provided.

There was then open discussion.  A couple of issues were brought up with the PA.  The first one being problems with PAS not generating Part 3 emails.  Also, when it was realized the company didn’t get the emails, they went into the PAS report system, but could not find their part 3s to print on August 17th.  They then went back on August 18th and they were there.

Amy said it was news to her regarding a problem with PAS. The PA said there are 4 servers. It was identified 1 server was having a problem.  Not sure who got emails and who hadn’t. When the server sent out the backlog some people got incomplete emails.  These emails are considered courtesy emails Amy said and because it appeared to be only a server problem, and it was not a PAS problem, no notice was sent to the industry alerting them of a problem.  The PA was asked to send an announcement next time and Amy said they would.

The 2nd problem was regarding the 310/424 overlay.  The PAS system generated emails to service providers who had 310 in their user profile stating they didn’t to donate blocks, etc. just like a start up pool.  

Amy said this was the first overlay through PAS.  PAS sent out the notice to everyone who had 310 in their user profile.  They worked with the developers and developed a work-around so this shouldn’t happen again.

The NOWG said there should have been an email broadcast letting SPs know these were sent in error.  After discussion, it was agreed the PA would issue an email to all PAS users.  The message was sent.  See below.  This was issued on 8/31/06 at 5:15 p.m. ET.

PAS Users,

Recently you may have received a series of emails reminding you of some milestone dates for the recent CA 310 overlay of the 424 NPA.  Please disregard these emails, as no action is needed on your part.

If you did not receive these emails, please disregard this email notice.

If you have any questions, contact the Number Pool Help Desk at 866-638-7665.

Sincerely,

NeuStar Pooling Administration

NeuStar Pooling Customer Support Desk

Phone:  866-638-7665

Fax: 925-363-7685

poolingsupport@neustar.biz
The next call with the PA is scheduled for September 28, 2006.  

